



MEETINGS

Public Forum at Council and Community Board Meetings: You may speak on matters of concern during the first 15 minutes of each meeting but please let us know well in advance. For council meetings, please notify Sue Elder and for community boards, please notify Marilyn Ponsford.

Township, Hall and Reserve Committees, please note: If you wish to advertise your meeting here, or make any changes to meeting details, please let **Lee Brehaut** know by 9am on Thursday of the week prior to publication by emailing meeting.changes@selwyn.govt.nz, or by phoning 347 2800 or 03 318 8338.

COUNCIL & COMMUNITY BOARDS

Council Meeting

Wednesday, 28 March, 1pm, Council Chambers, Rolleston

Ellesmere Sub B Land Drainage Committee

Wednesday, 28 March, 7.30pm, Errol Tweedy Pavilion, Springston Reserve

Selwyn Waihora Zone Committee

• Tuesday, 3 April, 1pm, Executive Meeting Room One, Council Buildings ,Rolleston

Industrial Park Project Team

 Thursday, 5 April, 3pm, Izone Café Visitors Centre **Meeting Room**

(Because this project team discusses commercially sensitive information, the public will be excluded from most, if not all, of the meeting: Please direct any queries to the Corporate Services Manager, Douglas Marshall)

Council Meeting

Wednesday, 11 April, 1pm, Council Chambers, Rolleston

Intersections with State Highway 1

The NZ Transport Agency (NZTA) is inviting community feedback on the options to improve the safety of State Highway 1 at its intersections with Tennyson Street and Brookside Road in Rolleston.

Copies of the consultation brochure setting out what has been considered to date have been delivered to stakeholders, local residents and businesses. It includes details on five options for the improvement of the intersections and the NZTA would like feedback on these by 30 March to help develop the final design.

Visit www.nzta.govt.nz/network/projects/ tennyson-street-intersection-upgrade/index. html.

If you would like a copy of the brochure sent to you please contact Helen.Pinson@nzta.govt.nz or 04 914 8423.

PROPOSED LEASE TO **KIRWEE PLAYERS**

The Council proposes granting a lease to the Kirwee Players for their wardrobe building.

The site forms part of Kirwee Recreation Reserve (Legal description L35217 RES 2416 Lots 42 – 47 DP 173 BLK VI II XII HAWKINS SD) situated on High Street, Kirwee.

You can see a copy of the proposed lease at the Council's Rolleston offices, 2 Norman Kirk Drive.

Submissions on or objections to the lease must be sent to the Council in writing before **5pm** on Friday, 20 April.

Contact: Rob Allen on 347 2861 or e-mail rob.allen@selwyn.govt.nz

LOCAL COMMITTEES & ASSOCIATIONS

Broadfield District Community Centre

• Wednesday, 4 April, 8pm, Broadfield Hall **Darfield Recreation & Community Centre** Committee

- Monday, 2 April, 7.30pm, Darfield Recreation Centre
- **Doyleston Community Committee**
- Wednesday, 11 April, 7.30pm, Osborne Park Hall **Dunsandel Community Committee**
- Thursday, 5 April, 7.30 pm, Dunsandel Volunteer Fire Brigade

Glentunnel Residents Association

 Monday, 2 April, 7.30pm, Community Centre -Glentunnel

Hororata District Citizens Association

• Tuesday, 27 March, 7.30pm, Hororata Community

Hororata Reserve Management Committee

Wednesday, 4 April, 7.30 pm, Hororata Primary School

Kirwee Community Committee

• Monday, 16 April, 7.30pm, Kirwee Community Hall

Leeston Community Committee

• Monday, 2 April, 7.30pm, Leeston Library/Service Centre

Lincoln Event Centre Committee

Wednesday, 11 April, 7.30pm, Lincoln Event

Little Rakaia Huts Community Committee

• Monday, 16 April, 7.30pm, Little Rakaia Huts **Community Centre**

Prebbleton Community Association

• Tuesday, 10 April, 7.30pm, Prebbleton Hall **Prebbleton Public Hall Society Inc**

• Monday, 9 April, 7.30pm, Prebbleton Public Hall

- **Prebbleton Reserve Management Committee**
- Monday, 16 April, 7.30 pm, Prebbleton Rugby

Rolleston Reserve Management Committee

• Monday, 16 April, 7.30 pm, Rolleston Community

Springston Community Committee

• Monday, 16 April, 7.30pm, Springston Hall – Supper Room

Springston Hall Committee

• Thursday, 5 April, 7.30pm, Springston Community

Tai Tapu Community Association Inc

• Wednesday, 4 April, 7:30 pm, Tai Tapu Library **Weedons Reserve Committee**

• Monday, 2 April, 7.30pm, Weedons Reserve **Pavilion**

Weedons Residents Association Inc

• Wednesday, 11 April, 7 30pm, Weedons Reserve **West Melton Community Centre**

• Tuesday, 27 March, 7.30pm, West Melton **Community Centre**

West Melton Reserve Board

- Monday, 16 April, 7.30pm, West Melton Domain **West Melton Residents' Association**
- Wednesday, 11 April, 7.30pm, West Melton **Community Centre**

Whitecliffs Domain, Reserve & Township **Committees**

Note change of date due to Easter – meeting will now be on Monday, 16 April, 7.30pm, Glentunnel **Community Centre**

Cemetery Pit recreation reserve closed until further notice

Cemetery Pit Reserve is closed to people and animals until further notice due to extremely high levels of bacteria in the lake water. In the interests of safety the site has been secured, and no one is permitted to enter the reserve or allow animals to enter the lake water.

Please contact Keri Harrison or Jane **Lloyd** on 347 2800 for further information.

ROLLESTON

PUMP FITNESS

Mondays and Wednesdays at 6pm, Fridays at 9.30am

Pump is a great all over workout for toning and muscle strength using a weight bar and plates. Andrea and Simone provide energising music , and plenty of encouragement, to keep you going.

CIRCUIT INSTRUCTOR

Superstar needed for Circuit with a Twist!

Tuesday's 9.30-10.30 am term time only.

Crèche available for preschoolers. This is an active, fun and social group. Exercise circuit jam-packed with a variety of ways to get a full body workout. Contact ginny.bowden@selwyn. govt.nz for more information.

For more details about anything to do with the Rolleston Community Centre vou can e-mail: rcc.enquiries@selwyn.govt.nz or phone

347 2882, check us out online www.selwyn.govt.nz/rcc or on Facebook, or pop in to see us at 94 Rolleston Drive.



Boil Water Notice: Malvern Hills-Dalethorpe

Residents in the Dalethorpe area of the Malvern Hills Rural Water Scheme should continue to boil their water, following recent water testing.

Water testing showed unacceptable levels of e.coli, an organism which can cause health

The Selwyn District Council began chlorinating immediately in affected areas, to ensure that the water was safe to drink, however before chlorination began some bacteria may have been distributed to private tanks.

If people wish to disinfect private tanks, they can contact Council for further information.

The council will continue to monitor the water and keep residents informed. Chlorination will stop as soon as soon as no bacteria are present.

Council staff wanted to assure other Malvern Hills Water Scheme users in Whitecliffs, Glentunnel, and Coalgate that their water supply was **not affected**.

Please contact the Council's Assets **Department** on Darfield 03 318 8338 with any queries.

The Selwyn District Council website www.selwyn.govt.nz will provide updates.



Successful BE ACTIVE programme returns to **Lincoln Events Centre**

Sport Canterbury's **BE ACTIVE** programme supports people to lead active healthy lives and is returning to Lincoln starting Tuesday, 24 April.

The **BE ACTIVE** programme is suited to anyone who is new to, or restarting exercise. Over the 10 weeks participants will try out a range of activities including zumba, sports and circuits in a fun and supportive environment. In addition to the weekly activity, participants will learn about maintaining good health with interactive presentations on nutrition, motivation and managing stress.

For more information about the **BE ACTIVE** programme or to register call Jess on 373 5032 or 0800 ACTIVE (22 84 83) or email jessw@ sportcanterbury.org.nz.





www.selwyn.govt.nz

for the week 27 March to 2 April

Intersection Layout Change

The intersection of Lincoln Rolleston Road and Selwyn Road will be closed permanently for vehicles in early April due to a change to the intersection. The new route is via Weedons Road/Selwyn Road.

Once construction is complete, cycle and pedestrian access will be available.

This upgrade is part of the overall CRETS (Christchurch-Rolleston-Environ Transportation Study) long term transport strategy, creating a secondary route between Christchurch and Rolleston.

Always take another look at intersections

Selwyn's crash test dummies, "Vince" and "Larry" are part of our 2012 Intersection Campaign "Always take another look at Intersections".

Crash test dummies have been used to test vehicles and their safety features since 1949. Because of these highly sophisticated tests, the safety of the cars we drive are continually improving.

In this year's campaign, Vince and Larry will be encouraging the community to check out the new Give Way Rules that came into effect on Sunday 25 March, promoting the dedicated website, www.giveway.govt.nz

Vince and Larry will feature in local papers, on billboards and on TShirts. "Leave the crashing to the experts!" say Vince and Larry.

For a free fridge magnet, or information pamphlets on the new give way rules, call into any Selwyn District Council office or library/service centre.



LEADING LEARNERS

ON THE ROAD TO BETTER DRIVING

Course to help student learner drivers

Does your child have a Learner Licence?

Do they attend a Selwyn District Secondary School?

If they do, bring them along to Leading Learners, a one day hands-on practical driving programme held at **Ruapuna** racetrack on **Wednesday 11 April.**

The course has proven successful with learners and parents alike, because it teaches them practical skills not taught by other programmes. Our programme includes driving on different road surfaces, stopping distances, hazards, distraction, and what to do about peer pressure to help learners prepare for getting their restricted licence and driving alone.

In order to provide high quality training, spaces on the course are limited. If you are interested, please contact **Carolyn Bennison** on 347 2800 or email carolyn.bennison@selwyn.govt.nz

Recruits Wanted



The Malvern Order of St John is looking for recruits. An information evening for anyone interested in volunteering will be held at the Darfield Recreation Centre on Wednesday, 11 April

at 7.30pm. To register, ring **Arthur March** on 03 318 8919.



first to care

Selwyn District Council brings you a

Fabulous Friday... Family Movie Night

Darfield Recreation Centre Friday 30th March 6:30pm – 8:00pm

Aimed at families with young & school aged children.

\$2 per person or \$5 family

What is the title? Come along and find out! For more info contact **Maria Moran** Active Communities Co-Ordinator on 03 347 2753

Share the Road Competition

A big **thank you** to everyone that entered the Share the Road competition.

The entries were all excellent and it is great to see so many Selwyn people care about road safety and sharing our local roads.

First Prize...

First prize of the \$100 Warehouse Voucher goes to **Anna Harris**, with her slogan, "Share the road like life depends on it."

The winners of the 20 spot prizes have now been advised by telephone.





Ngati Moki Marae, Pohau Road, Taumutu Saturday, 31 March

The community are warmly invited to the Marae Open Day at Ngati Moki Marae, Pohau Road, Taumutu. There will be various displays, Kapahaka and Taiaha demonstrations from local schools, and workshops throughout the day with continuous refreshments.

Powhiri 10am. Please assemble at the gates by 9.55am to be part of the formal welcome on to the marae.

Nau mai haere mai.

